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Upcoming Events
SGCA Board Meeting – 7 p.m. Wednesday, 

July 15th at St. Timothy’s Church
Independence Day – July 4th

Fun Fest – August 4th 
School Starts (Littleton Public School) – 

Friday, August 14th 
Labor Day – Monday, September 7th 

Linda’s Tid-Bits
Linda Nixon – SGCA Chairperson
	 Hopefully we are not going to have rain every day! I do appreciate the rain 
just not every day! I am still planning big for our FUNFEST Night Out at the park 
August 4th Tuesday Night! So please come and volunteer to help out as well.
	 We have had several events going on last month and August so we still need 
your dues paid. So please pay them so we can continue doing great things for 
Southglenn. We appreciate your support!
	 We had the:
	 **Splash Dash in our neighborhood on June 7th - Great Turn out and what a 
great Charity event.
	 **Garage Sale - Wow 56 participants! We had a rainy 1st day but then it was 

great! Thanks to The Steller group for all the signs, and 
advertisement, scheduling, and the donation truck. They 
were so nice. 
	 **Dumpster day - Great turn out! Thanks to Scott Nixon 
and The Appliance/Metal guy Jim Proud 303-944-8566. 
The Computer guy Mark Schekenbach 303-944-8567. We 
had lots of trash and participants that came to Dumpster 
Day. It is such a good deal! If you paid your dues at only 
$15.00 for the full year, you really made out like a bandit. 
Going to the dump is $35.00 and up. Thanks again to the 
trash company, our sponsor THE GARBAGE MAN - the 

Green Company, that made this possible!
	 We are still looking for companies that would like to have a free booth at Fun 
Fest to introduce your company or business to the Southglenn area. Call me for 
details! We need your help in getting the word out and getting the venders to par-
ticipate! Linda: 303-795-8083 or email me LANDSnixon@msn.com 
	 We also still need lots of volunteers for Fun Fest Night August 4th 6 p.m.-8:30 
p.m. We also need cakes for cake walk and pies for the pie eating contest. Thanks to 
everyone who helped with the band picks for Fun Fest, that was great! We do have 
a Band for Fun Fest!
	 We still need some newsletter delivery people! Thanks to all of you that stepped 
up and helped me with the extra routes! I appreciate it! 
	 Also all of you that volunteer we do appreciate all of your help!
	 Happy Fourth of July! Remember to be a watchful, good neighbor and have a 
safe 4th of July.
	 Also I sure have enjoyed the line dancing at Goodson with the Senior group!
	 Come join us! It is a great time! We follow the Senior group at Goodson. Come 
and join us and let us know you are Southglenn folks!

Calling All Funfest 
Volunteers

	 We will be meeting July 15th for FUN 
FEST at St Timothy’s Church. The meeting 
will begin at 7 p.m. and you must come if 
you plan on volunteering to help at Fun 
Fest Night at the park. We need to show 
you all the stuff for FUN FEST so that 
we can be very organized and know what 
you’re doing. It will be exciting! 
	 Any Questions or problems call me: 
Linda 303-795-8083, LANDSnixon@msn.
com.

NewsFlash 
Please don’t leave your pet outside in the 
heat and be conscious about your pets 
barking for hours at a time. Be a courteous  
neighbor.

Thanks, Garbage Man!
	 The SGCA Board of Directors would like to give a huge thank you to our 
Dumpster Day sponsor, the Garbage Man! Without you, Dumpster Day would not 
be possible!

FREE! Summer 
Shape Up Challenge

Through Friday, July 24, Goodson 
Recreation Center, 6315 S. University 
Blvd., Centennial
We can help get you into your summer 
shape in just seven weeks with the Free 
Summer Shape Up Challenge-for ages 
12 and up by just attending 3 mind/body, 
cycling, or land or aqua drop-in fitness 
classes. Win great prizes including a mas-
sage, facial, FitBit or fitness basket. For 
more information, contact Kelsey Whisler 
at KelseyW@ssprd.org.
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Theadus Ann Duke: 303-794-5809
Chris Haller: 614-506-2892, christopherhaller@gmail.com
Dorothy Mauro: 303-798-2823, damauro@comcast.net

The Southglenn Reporter is published monthly by the Southglenn 
Civic Association. However, they skip the January issue.

News Articles
The deadline for news articles is the 15th of the month 

before the next month’s issue. Please email news articles to  
SGCivicAssoc@gmail.com. No endorsement of any product 
or service is implied or stated by its inclusion in the newsletter. 

Advertising
The deadline for advertisements is the 15th  

of the month for the next month’s issue.  

To place an ad, call Colorado Lasertype, 303-979-7499.
Email: getinfo@coloradolasertype.com 

To find ad rates and discounts, go to www.
ColoradoLasertype.com 

and click on the “Advertising Rates” link.
	 Appearance of an advertisement in this publication does not constitute a 
recommendation or endorsement by the publisher or the civic association of the 
goods or services offered therein. The opinions expressed in this newsletter are 
those of the individual authors and not of the civic association or the publisher. 
Neither the Board, publisher nor the authors intend to provide any professional 
service or opinion through this publication. 

SOUTHGLENN CIVIC ASSOCIATION, INC.
$15 Annual Dues for Jan. 1 – Dec. 31, 2015

To join and/or support the SGCA, the annual dues are $15.00

Name(s): _______________________________________________

Street Address: _________________________________________

City, State, Zip Code: _____________________________________

Email Address: __________________________________________ 

Phone: ________________________________________________
o	YES! I am willing to volunteer with SGCA. Call me with options.
o	I would like to receive the Reporter electronically 
Number of years living in Southglenn: _______
o	YES, please list my teen’s name in the 
	 Southglenn Reporter Teen Service Directory.
Here is the information (please check all that apply):
 			   Baby	 CPR 	 Pet 	 Lawn 	 Snow 
First Name & Last Initial:	 Sitting	 Certified	 Sitting	 Care	 Removal

_______________________	 o	 o	 o	 o	 o

Phone: __________________  Age: ______

First Name & Last Initial:

_______________________	 o	 o	 o	 o	 o

Phone: __________________ Age: ______

Make checks payable to Southglenn Civic Association (your cancelled 
check will be your receipt). Send this form and your check to:  
Southglenn Civic Association, PO Box 2024, Centennial, CO 80161. 
Please attach your ideas, comments and questions on a separate sheet.
Thank you for your involvement and support!

Looking For a FUN Summertime Job?
	 GarbageMan, A Green Company has made a 50% impact on 
recycling since coming to the market in 2010. GarbageMan is 
proud to sponsor Southglenn in their annual spring cleanup event 
“Dumpster Day!”
	 Following this event, GarbageMan, A local green company 
is looking for individuals to follow-up with their neighbors who 
attended the event and desire to sign up for its services. It is 
GarbagMan’s intent to provide Southglenn association with lim-
ited truck traffic by being the hauler of choice! 

	 This opportunity is offered to those who like to have fun talk-
ing to our neighbors about the service and possibly signing them 
up for income. This would be a great opportunity as well for any 
high school booster clubs, boy or girl scouts, fundraisers or any 
other positive community groups to raise funds for their efforts.
	 Call Jim Lemieux at 763-269-8273 with any questions or to 
pursue this fun and rewarding summer job! You can always call 
or stop by to see me to discuss any ideas.
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continued on page 5

Spring into style!
Our GreenEarth Cleaning 
system keeps your colors 

true and your fashion green.
7438 S. University Blvd.
Centennial, CO 80122

Next to Albertson’s

303-730-0303

proudly using

All d
ry c

leaning

SAVE 20%
on all dry cleaning

Help Your Pups Beat the Heat
	 As the temperatures climb and we find ourselves 
in the dog days of summer, remember that the grill 
may not be the only place you find hot dogs this 
summer. Our neighborhood is home to plenty of four 
legged friends, most of whom enjoy the outdoors, 
a good walk or jog, and chasing a ball. Remember, 
though, that dogs don’t regulate heat the same way that we do and 
are can be just as susceptible to overheating as we are. 
	 When out for a run or jog with your dog, remember to pause 
often to give them water. If you’re feeling tired or hot, chances 
are they are too. Try pouring water on their head and neck. If your 
dog wants to slow down, oblige them and keep an eye to make 
sure they’re not showing signs of heat exhaustion. 
	 In the backyard, make sure that your pup has adequate shade 
that allows for good airflow. While dog houses may provide the 

shade your dog needs, no air will flow in or out of your 
pup’s apartment, making it a hotbox. If possible, provide 
a small kiddie pool for your dog to cool off in. And, as 
always, provide plenty of water.
	 If your dog has long hair, consider a summer haircut to 
help them keep from overheating. Consider exercising 

your dog and yourself off of peak heat hours too. 
	 Remember, cars build up heat extremely quickly and, even 
with the windows cracked, no pet or person should be left unat-
tended.

Calling All Reporters!
	 The Southglenn Reporter is looking for reporters and 
stories! Are you a foodie looking to put your tongue to 
the test? Start a restaurant column touting your favorite 
local eateries! Got an open heart for local charities? Help 
Southglenn give back to the community by keeping your 
neighbors informed about local toy drives, food drives, 
fundraisers, and volunteer events! What about local sports 
nuts? There’s a place in the Reporter for all local sports 
from children’s soccer to high school football. From gym-
nastic meets to swim teams, keep the neighborhood up on 
the teams that make you cheer!
	 Please send all stories to SGCivicAssoc@gmail.com to 
see your work appear here, in the Reporter!

Blood Screening, July 21-24, 7-9:30 am.
	 University Hospital professional staff screen cholesterol and 
over thirty other blood components. Appointment on a drop-in 
basis. 12 hour fast required. Minimum age is 18, unless accompa-
nied by parent/guardian. Fee: $40 and up. For more information, 
email Kelsey Whisler at Kelseyw@ssprd.org.
	 •	 Lone Tree Recreation Center, 10249 Ridgegate Circle, 

Lone Tree, 303-708-3500. Tue, Jul 21
	 •	 Goodson Recreation Center, 6315 S University Blvd., 

Centennial, 303-798-2476. Wed, Jul 22
	 •	 Douglas H. Buck Community Recreation Center, 2004 W. 

Powers Ave., Littleton. Thu, Jul 23
	 •	 Family Sports Center, 6901 S Peoria St., Centennial, 303-

708-9500. Fri, Jul 24
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By Jane Rozum, CSU Extension 
Horticulture Agent, Douglas County
 	 When I last wrote a blog article about last November’s Cold 
Snap on December 23, 2014, I talked about the needle damage 
on evergreens along Colorado’s Front Range. I related the story 
of our mild October weather and how temperatures went from the 
50° F range to well below zero (-15°F in some areas) in 24 hours 
or less. Conifers hadn’t acclimated to our cold winter tempera-
tures and many needles froze and turned brown. Some trees had 
significant needle browning; many young trees were lost. 
	 Since December, Extension professionals in the Front Range 
and Eastern Plains have been fielding calls from homeowners 
worried about their evergreens. Some questions have touched 
upon whether deciduous trees and shrubs were affected by the 
Cold Snap. Now that spring is here, we are seeing what appears 
to be Cold Snap damage to these landscape plants. 
	 Thanks to CSU’s PestServe list, green industry and Extension 
professionals as well as Colorado Master Gardeners and citizens 
have been chronicling the damage which has been observed on 
deciduous landscape plants. So far, the list of plants which dem-
onstrate cold damage dieback, sometimes to the ground, is rather 
lengthy: 
	 Trees: Fruit trees such as Apple, Pear, Cherry; Pyrus callery-
ana- Callery Pear – less blooms; Prunus cerisifera ‘Newport’; 
Plums; Salix sp., especially Globe Willow
	 Conifers: Juniper, Arborvitae (in addition to previously 
observed damage to pines, spruces, etc)
	 Shrubs: Burning Bush (Euonymus alatus cultivars); 

Cotoneaster species; Rose – cane dieback to ground; Euonymus 
fortunei cultivars; Boxwood (Buxus sp.), burned or damaged; 
Privet (Ligustrum); Spirea; Weigela; Buckthorn (Rhamnus sp.); 
Holly; Barberry (Berberis cultivars); Daphne (Carol Mackie 
cultivar); Hibiscus syriacus; and Silver Lace Vine Polygonum 
aubertii  
	 As more trees and shrubs leaf out, we may continue to 
see damage from landscape plants that were affected by the 
November Cold Snap. 

Frozen III: The Cold Snap Story Continues…. 

Music at Streets of Southglenn
	 The music continues at the Streets of Southglenn as the sum-
mer concert season gets into full swing. The free concert series 
fills the air with music at Commons Park. Shows run from 6:30 
p.m.– 8 p.m. until August 26th. Remember to bring a chair or go 
all out and pack a blanket and picnic to enjoy along with tunes. 
	 The following bands will be performing at the Streets of 
Southglenn throughout the summer:
	 July 8th – Margarita Brothers Band (summer favorites)
	 July 22nd – Tunisia (Current Hits/Classic Rock/Jazz/Disco)
	 August 12th – That Eighties Band (80’s)
	 August 26th – Hazel Miller (Blues/Jazz/Pop)
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Karen Kaufman
Coldwell Banker Real Estate

HOW MAY I HELP YOU WITH
YOUR REAL ESTATE NEEDS?

SOUTHGLENN REAL 
ESTATE SPECIALIST

I appreciate your business and referrals                                             
Personal Service Guaranteed

Call your real estate specialist 
for real estate advice. 

Mobile: 303-905-8050
Office: 720-283-5883

karen.kaufman@coloradohomes.com

Auto Maintenance Corner
Chris Haller
	 As temperatures climb and traffic snarls, the last thing we 
often think about is the health of our vehicles. An oasis of air con-
ditioning amidst a parking lot of gridlock, our vehicles provide us 
safety and comfort but can be just as susceptible to the heat as we 
are. 
	 Remember to routinely check and change the fluids in your 
vehicles.  Higher temperatures strain engines, especially when 
they’re forced to climb mountain passes and roads, making lubri-
cation essential to auto health. At high temperatures oil begins to 
breakdown and starts losing its lubricating capabilities, causing 
engines to bog and even lock up. Just as important as keeping 
your oil topped off and fresh is making sure that your engine’s 
coolant is up to snuff. If it’s been a while since the last time the 
coolant in your vehicle was replaced, try taking it to a garage to 
get the coolant flushed, or do it yourself. If taking this on your-
self, be sure to consult your maintenance manuals and be sure to 
free as much air as possible from the system. Believe it or not the 
same coolant that keeps your engine from overheating can keep 
your air conditioning blowing cool. 
	 Does your car spend a majority of the day outside? If so, regu-
lar washes will help to keep windows clear and the outside world 
visible. Regular washes also provide the opportunity to spot any 
scratches, dings, or damage to your car’s exterior. If it’s been a 
while since your last wash, consider selecting a car wash with 
undercarriage cleaning. Caustic road chemicals used for deicing 
can wreak havoc on exposed metal.
	 Remember to regularly check tire pressures and inspect the 

treads for excessive wear. Use the penny test to gauge tire life. If 
Lincoln’s head is still visible on a penny inserted into the tread 
upside down, it’s time for new tires. With the heating and cooling 
of the day, air in tires can expand and contract, leaving an overin-
flated tire prone to excess stress in the heat and an underinflated 
tire to irregular wear during the morning commute.
	 One additional note on saving a little more at the gas pump, 
try to time your fill ups for the morning drive. Gas stations keep 
their gas in underground tanks, which cool in the evenings. As the 
gas cools, it becomes ever so slightly more dense, allowing you to 
get slightly more gas for your dollar if you fill up in the mornings.

FunFest 2015
	 Fun Fest 2015 will be 
sponsored by Whole Foods 
in the Streets of Southglen. 
The Southglenn Civic 
Association appreciates 
Whole Foods’ sponsorship 
and encourages residents 
to stop by Whole Foods 
Market SouthGlenn for free 
events every month. They 
have kids events, cooking 
classes, yoga classes, movie nights, tastings around the store, and 
more! 
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Teen Services
To add your teen’s name, please call Dale Rottschafer 
at 303-761-4539 and leave the following infor-
mation: your name, age, phone number and the 
categories you would like included. Categories: 
(B) Baby-sitting * Red Cross Cert. for CPR (L) 
Lawn care (S) Snow removal (P) Pet & House sitt- 
ing. You must be a dues paying member of the 
Southglenn Civic Association to have your name 
listed. No recommendation or endorsement of any of the 
names on this list is implied or stated by the homeowners 
association board or Colorado Lasertype.

Ellie B.	 14	 B*/P	

Ella C.	 13	 B*	

Rose C.	 15	 B*/P	

Ashton H.	 12	 B*/P	

Sadie H.	 15	 B*/P	

Lily K.	 13	 P	

Sierra K.	 14	 B*/P	

Matthew N.	 15	 B*/S	

Riley R.	

Cale S.	

Nicholas S.	 15	 L/S	

Bohdan T.	 14	 L/S	

$300 off
Exterior or Interior Painting

Special Thank You 
for Veterans: 

Additional

10% offAmerican family owned. 
15 years in business. 

10% discount for cash. 
Workmans Comp & Liability Insurance

Credit cards accepted

Multiple Home 
Discount

“To be successful, you have to have your heart in your 
business and your business in your heart.”

—Thomas J. Watson

Pancake Stampede, Sun., August 9, 8:00 am
Hudson Gardens, 6115 S. Santa Fe Dr. Littleton 
and along the Mary Carter Greenway.
	 This event is part of the South Suburban 2015 Race Series and Littleton’s 
Western Welcome Week celebration.  Early registration fee is $25/$15 (ages 
14 and below) through Friday, July 24 (includes timing chip and race t-shirt). 
Beginning Saturday July 25 through race day, registration fees will be $30/$20 
(ages 14 and below). Online registration closes at midnight, Thursday, August 
6. Fees include: Pancake breakfast and T-shirt. Strollers are allowed,
however no dogs are allowed on Hudson Gardens grounds. For more 
information, go to www.runningguru.com/event/pancake.

Save Money Without Skimping
	 Do you need to get a better handle on your spending habits? You don’t have to 
take a vow of poverty. Try these tips for saving money when your budget is tight:

• Leave credit cards at home. When you shop, use cash.
• Shop at thrift stores and garage sales, or flea markets. They’re fun and inex-

pensive.
• When you buy new clothes, buy classic styles that will stand the test of

time. Stay away from trendy fashions.
• Avoid restaurants and takeout. Make your meals from scratch at home.
• Take your lunches to work instead of eating out every day.
• Use public transportation whenever possible instead of driving or taking a

cab, or share rides.
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LOST ART TUCK POINTING. Brick & 
mortar restoration. Flagstone, stone walls, 
patios, drives. BBB. (c)720-427-4060. 
Mortar color pros!

Carpet Cleaning - 89.00 dollar special. 
Call for details 720-299-7782.

Highlands Pride Painting- 303-738-9203

TILE SETTER. No job too small. Over 30 
years experience. Accept Visa/MC. John 
720-271-8045

Spring International Language Center, a pro-
fessional academic organization that provides 
English language training and cross-cultural 
education, is seeking American families to 
host international students. We would love to 
place our students with families who are inter-
ested in other cultures and happy to share their 
American culture, have a private bedroom for a 
student, and live close to (or with easy access 
to) Arapahoe Community College. Families 
compensated for room/board. For more infor-
mation, please contact Missy Hull at 303-794-
2622 or email missy@spring.edu

Haul it 4 less. Junk/Debris Removal 4 less. 
We take all furniture, junk & yard debris & 
Hot Tubs. Cheap appliance removal. Not 
much more than a roll off-we do labor.  Peter 
303-249-1980. www.haulit4less.com.

HOUSECLEANING: Avail. morning or after-
noon. Use my products or yours. 30 yrs 
exp. Call Kathy Boehm 720-338-8066.

Yard & garden design, consult & planting 
www.oakesgardendesign.com 3/999-8228

Masonry Restoration: Tuck-pointing, 
chimney tops, leak fixes. 720-343-9890

Summer air duct cleaning & chimney clean-
ing. Chimney repairs 10% off 7/299-7782.

Lone Wolf Sprinklers. 30+ yrs exp. Repairs 
& installs. Start ups & winterizing. Free est. 
Office: 720-362-2563, Cell: 720-934-6701.

Small Paint Jobs Only 303-738-9203

Tree trimming & removal- Columbine Tree 
Svc. 303-979-5330. (Firewood. 3/888-7779)

Drywall - Basement finishes - Remodeling. 
Years of exp. w/ refs. Gary 303-829-6363

House & Carpet Cleaning Services: 3/292-0115

Wallpaper, Painting & Color Consulting. 
I love to do it! 14 yrs exp. Refs. HEATHER 
303-884-6965

Captain Honey-Do! is a handyman service 
in which the guys are Firemen! Incl. painting, 
wall repair & tile. Call us today to get your 
home in order and repair! 303-981-0615

Mile High Lawn & Garden. Complete lawn 
care & landscaping. Free est. 3/908-4846.

Mike the Plumber - Your reliable neighbor-
hood plumber for  14 yrs. Competitive rates.  
Free estimate. 720-422-8139

PIANO LESSONS: Suzuki & Traditional 
Methods, Ages 3-Adults, Beginners-Adv., 
High Professional Standards & Fun, B.M., 
M.M., MTNA, CSMTA, SSMTA, CSA, SAA. 
Ann at 303-798-7351.

QUEEN PILLOWTOP MATT/BOX SET. 
Brand new in plastic. Retails $529, asking 
$265. Also, NEW KING SIZE pillowtop set. 
Retails $699, asking $385. 303-742-4860. 

CLASSIFIEDS: The perfect way to advertise your small or large business! 
Ads are inexpensive and reach many homes! Call or email us today!

Classified ads are $3.00/line for 2015 (about 40 characters/line). Contact Colorado Lasertype at 303-979-7499 or getinfo@ColoradoLasertype.com 
to place an ad. To view our display ad prices, visit our website at www.ColoradoLasertype.com. The deadline for placing a classified or display ad is the  
15th of the month for the next month’s issue (i.e., 15th of Sept. for Oct. issue), except the January issue, which has a deadline of December 5th.

Hudson Gardens Announces 2015 
S u m m e r  Concert Schedule
Thursday, July 3rd - Super Diamond (with fireworks)
Friday, July 3rd - Firefall (with fireworks)
Saturday, July 4th – Super Diamond (with fireworks)
Sunday, July 12th – The Bangles
Sunday, July 19th – The Temptations
Sunday, July 26th - Lonestar
Sunday, August 2nd – Lynyrd Skynyrd
Saturday, August 8th – REO Speedwagon
Sunday, August 9th – Clint Black 
Saturday, August 15th – Bret Michaels
Sunday, August 16th – Kenny Logins	
Sunday, August 23rd – Boyz II Men 
Sunday, August 30th – Chris Isaak

South Suburban Goings On

Champs Sport Camps, July 2015, South Suburban parks, 
recreation centers and facilities.
The solution to your child’s “I’m bored” and your electronic 
dilemma is here: Camps! Kids can make friends, develop new 
skills and create memories at camp. We offer more than 200 
camps. Register for a variety of areas such as art, sports, nature, 
golf and outdoors which range from single half-day Champs 
Sport Camps to full-day Licensed Day Camps at ssprd.org/
camps. For more information, call 303-798-7515.

FREE!  Summer Music Patio Concerts, Fridays, July 3, 10, 17, 
24, 31, 6 pm.
The Club at South Suburban, 7900 S. Colorado Blvd., Centennial.
Sit back and relax to local bands on Friday evenings at these 
adult-suited events.  Enjoy drink and dinner specials on the patios 
with free admission and free parking. For more information, call 
303-790-0202 and see a full summer schedule of concerts on the 
Patios at ssprd.org.

FREE! Yoga in the Park, 6-7 pm August 4, deKoevend Park, 
6301 S. University Blvd., Centennial.
Explore the interconnection between your mind, body and the 
world around you in the great outdoors at our free outdoor yoga 
sessions. All ages and experience levels are invited. No need to 
register – all you need is a yoga mat. For more information, call 
303-347-5999.
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